Minutes of the January 5, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Barb Bave.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the December, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jon Schneider. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the December (and year-end) Treasurer’s Report.  The Club is current on its dues payments to the Chapter (through 11/2010). Other income for the year was $481; the sources included snowshoe and bear canister rentals, and Firetower Challenge patch sales.  Due to a declining bank balance, in December John paid the Club only $4,000 of the budgeted $5,000 donation; there was no objection to this. The 2010 deficit was over $3,400 and the Chapter will start the year with $6,057.20.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Heidi teRiele Karkoski. 

John then discussed the 2011 budget.  The Club’s changes in the manner of payment of multi-year dues continues to affect dues income, and it will be hard to predict the exact effect of that.  The various categories of expenditures were discussed and the budget for Club donations has been further reduced to $3,000.  There was a discussion of saving up to $2,700 by finding a volunteer to do the newsletter layout.  Mo said that she will look into it, and no decision was made. On a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Laura Fiske, and approved unanimously, it was decided to combine special donations and Chapter memberships in other organizations into a single budget line, because the two often overlap. On a motion by Jonathan Lane, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved 8 to 6, it was decided to keep giving a $5 rebate to people who join at special events, as an incentive to join.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by George Sammons, and passed 10 to 4, it was decided to remove $300 for the purchase of ADK calendars for the Ex Comm members from the administration budget.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Alison Darbee, and approved unanimously, it was decided to increase the entertainment budget for the annual dinner to $700, partially restoring a proposed cut.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Jacki Bave, and approved unanimously, the budget was approved, as amended,
Maureen Coutant gave the first Chapter Chair’s Report of her new reign as Chair.  She reported that Publicity Chair Ryan Simko is moving out of the area, so that a new chair will be needed.  Former Chair Bill Bechtel will do the job until she finds a new chair.  Mo discussed program ideas, and said that George Sammons has sent out information on how to use the committee chair feature of the website.  She said that people should start thinking up ideas for the chapter basket for the Black Fly Affair.  The Banff Film Festival will be shown at Skidmore on February 13th; tickets are $13 at EMS.

Mo said that the snowshoe rental info needs to go up on the website and to be published in the newsletter.  On a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Jim Schneider, and approved unanimously, it was decided that the new rates will be $10/day and $15/weekend for members and another $3/rental for non-members.

Outings Committee Co-Chair Alison Darbee reported that Mo will send out the updated Club outings forms.  They will also go up on the website.
Tom Ellis, Trails Committee Chair, said that the Tongue Mountain trail work will be done in April.  The Long Lake project is uncertain this year.

John Schneider said that there is one opening for the Chapter weekend at Heart Lake, due to a cancellation.

Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Chair, is looking for a graphic artist for the Café Press project and for someone to help judge the photo contest.  His company donated money for the new rental snowshoes; this needs to be publicized.  He needs leaders for YMG outings.  The YMGs from 3 other chapters are proposing a joint program.  He would like the Chapter to sponsor some social activities; Mo will check on liability insurance coverage for this type of thing.
Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, reported that the Victorian Stroll went well; there was enough coverage for our table.

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, said that she is working on the 2011 camperships.  She already has some applicants, but there are still openings.

George Sammons, Website Chair, discussed the committee chair feature on the website.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that at the end of December, DEC purchased conservation easements on 89,000 acres of former Finch Pruyn lands, with recreational access to some parcels.  She will send out the draft list of donations and memberships to be voted on next month.
Barb Bave, Firetower Challenge Coordinator, reported on the recordkeeping problem at Club HQ, where the records of some of the completers are missing so that there is not a complete list.  She estimates that there are over 600, but the exact number is unknown and there are no individual numbers like the 46ers have.  On a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Heidi, it was agreed that the charge for a rocker patch for the Winter Firetower Challenge completers will be $2.00.
Mo reported on Membership for Pat Desbiens, who was absent.  The Chapter lost a net of 6 members in November.  Mo also reported on Programs for Marisa Christiano, who was absent.  The March program will be on the 24th.  Mo said that she was contacted by the Post-Star for a story about the effects of the lack of snow on winter activities, such as Chapter outings.  The story ran today.

John Caffry said that Warren County is proposing two projects in the Big Cedar Swamp wetlands.  After consulting with Mo and Jacki, and Audubon, he will oppose these actions on behalf of the Big Cedar Swamp Coalition.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – February 2nd, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
